Trevor Winchell
Auburn, M| 48611
trevor.winchell@protonmail.com

December 09, 2024

Bay County Sheriff's Office
503 3rd St
Bay City, MI 48708

Dear Sheriff Cunningham,

| am writing to inform you that the courts and judges in Bay County, Michigan are in direct violation of
the liberties, rights, and freedoms of the people of Bay County, as protected by the Constitution of
1789.

It has come to my attention that the courts and judges in Bay County are operating under
maritime/admiralty law, which is the law of the sea, and therefore have no jurisdiction over the people
of Bay County. The people of Bay County are not subject to the statutory laws, policies, and
regulations of commercial law, as outlined in the Uniform Commercial Code (UCC).

The statutory laws, policies, and regulations of commercial law in regard to the Uniform Commercial
Code only apply to the non-living, non-breathing corporate construct known as "JOHN DOE" or
"JANE DOE," and not to the living and breathing human beings living in Bay County. As living and
breathing human beings, we live our lives and conduct ourselves according to constitutional common
law, and therefore cannot be held responsible for violations of the unconstitutional statutory laws,
policies, and regulations of commercial law.

Any violation of our constitutional rights will be met with firm lawful action in a common law court. We
demand that the courts and judges operating under maritime/admiralty law in Bay County
immediately cease their unlawful operations and respect the liberties, rights, and freedoms of the
people of Bay County, as protected by the Constitution of 1789.

Sincerely,
Trevor Winchell

Bay County Justice
The free State of Michigan



